Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: MASH and NVR referrals
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
As a freedom of information request, please provide for 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024 and so far in 2025:

1) The number of Multi-agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) referrals made. 
a. If it would be possible within the time limit of this request, please provide this figure split by reason. 
b. If a would not be possible to provide this within the time limit of this request, please only provide the number of referrals citing violent behaviour by the child who is the subject of the referral. 
c. If neither a nor b would not be possible within the time limit, please instead provide them not split by reason.
2) The number of referrals made to Non-Violent Resistance (NVR) courses. If it would be possible within the time limit of this request, please provide this figure split by reason. 
If data for the full period requested is not available, please provide it from the earliest date till the most recent available at the point of production. 

Answer:

The Council does not have a MASH. Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Our overall number of referrals can be found on the DfE website as shown below (years ending 31 March, so 2018 is 2017/18).  So far, for 2024/25 we have had 2,335 referrals.

We can’t identify ‘violent behaviour by the child’ as a reason without manually trawling through all the data. 
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit. You may wish to refine and resubmit your request so that it reduces the
cost to within the 'appropriate limit'.

Some of the recordable reasons that we hold, but not in the areas as in the above request, are:

Missing Child/Young Person, Young Carer, Domestic Violence, Drug/Alcohol Misuse, Parental Mental Health, FGM, Suspected of using HSB, Victim of HSB, CSE, CCE, Southwark, EHCP

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
